Ch. Capt. John A. Zwack 0-31066 Office of Army Chaplain Hq. 33rd. Infantry Regiment Fort Kobbe, Canal Zone

Dear Father Zwack:

I was happy to receive your letter and to know you are well.

I am glad you did not get in the path of any of those bullets flying around Panama.

All are well here. Four were ordained last week and five others will be ordained on June 2.

The retreats begin on June 11 and 18 respectively. We will be happy to see you. There will be plenty of room so you can decide when you wish which one you will attend.

Until June - all good wishes.

Sincerely yours,

Rt. Hev. Msgr. D. V. Foley